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Don Hultman of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service called the meeting to order at 8:03 a.m. 
on Thursday, May 20, 2004. Other EMP-CC members present were Charles Barton (USACE), 
Scott Stuewe (IL DNR), Diane Ford-Shivvers (IA DNR), Amy Denz (MN DNR), 
Janet Stemburg (MO DOC), Gretchen Benjamin (WI DNR), Leslie Holland-Bartels (USGS), 
and Bill Franz (USEPA). A complete list of attendees is attached. 

Minutes of the February Meeting 

Concerning the draft February 26, 2004 meeting minutes, Diane Ford-Shivvers requested 
a change to the third sentence of the first paragraph on p. 8. She said it would be more 
accurate for the sentence to read "According to Heglund, Tom Boland offered to participate 
on the team, but was instead asked to provide the Assessment Team with historical 
information from his many years on the A-Team." Janet Stemburg moved and Gretchen 
Benjamin seconded a motion to approve the draft minutes of the February meeting, with the 
modification requested by Ford-Shivvers. The motion carried unanimously. 

Program Management 

FY04 Status 

Roger Perk reported that, through March 31, 2004, the EMP' s expenditures and obligations 
totaled $5.346 million and $9.645 million, respectively. Perk characterized the 36 percent 
expenditure rate through the second quarter as typical for this point in the fiscal year. 

According to Perk, four HREP construction contracts will likely be awarded before the end 
of FY 04. These contracts are for Spring Lake Islands and Pool Slough in MVP, Pool 11 
Islands Stage 2 in MVR, and Calhoun Point Stage 2 in MVS. The bulk of construction on 
these projects would take place in FY 05. For FY 05 planning purposes, the Corps is 
assuming EMP appropriations of approximately $19 million and a 22 percent savings and 
slippage rate. 

Referencing the second quarter spreadsheets, Perk said the Report to Congress expenditure 
rate will decrease for the remainder of FY 04. Don Powell reported that Ambrough Slough 
is under construction. Plans and specs for Pool Slough should be done next week, at which 
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